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LOUISIANA STATE UNIVERSITY

CAMPUS CORRESPONDENCE

Date:; November 3, 2010

To: Deans, Directors and Department Heads

From: Donna K. Torres, CPA %M/M)
Associate Vice Chancellor for {

Accounting and Financial Services
Subject:  Institutional Space Survey / Memo # AS-11-02

State and federal regulations require LSU to maintain an accurate inventory of space in all buildings owned or
leased by the University. This information provides support to the University’s requests for federal
reimbursement, new construction, and renovation project funding. The space inventory also provides a basis
for reimbursement to LSU through the Facilities and Administrative {F&A) cost rate.

As required by the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) Circular A-21, regulations that govern the
University’s calculation of the F&A rate, the Office of Accounting Services will undertake a campus-wide space
survey. University space will be divided into two survey cycles; Cycle A (FY 2011) and Cycle B {FY 2012}. The
detailed cycle schedule is attached to this letter. The project will take place over a two year period
commencing in November 2010.

During the space surveys, the following information will be documented:

¢ Room utilization (i.e. sponsored research, instruction, administration, etc)
*  Occupants for rooms designated as sponsored research

e Account numbers associated with space used for sponsored research

¢ Room type (i.e. office, laboratery, conference room, etc)

Members of the space survey team will begin contacting departmental representatives to schedule surveys for
Cycle A space. An individual with knowledge of the department’s space inventory, room occupants, and room
usage shouid be present during the survey. The survey team will not need to walk through departmental space
unless issues arise in comparing floor plans to actual space. Meetings can last from thirty minutes to two hours
— depending on the size and complexity of the department. Multiple meetings may be necessary for
departments with a large volume of sponsored agreements.

Please visit our website (htip://www.fas.lsu.edu/acciservices/far b/spacestudy.asp} for more information
related to the space survey. Questions related to the specifics of the survey should be directed to Eddie Parfait
at eparfait@isu.edu or 578-7682.

Attachment

XC: Executive Vice Chancellor and Provost John Maxwell Hamilton
Vice Chancellor Eric Monday

FINANCE & ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES
Office of Accounfing Services
204 Thommas Boyd Hall « Baton Rouge, LA « 70803 « P 225-578-3321 - F 225-578-5876
www.fas.Isit.edufAcetServices/
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